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Dear Parents 
 

How close are we to the holidays? The term has been a blur, with the events at the school 

seemingly endless, involving children in each and every grade. This week we were so 

excited with the scheduled Christmas Concert which has now been rescheduled to 

Tuesday 18th December due to the expected thunderstorm and wet weather this 

afternoon.  A P&C BBQ offering a night off cooking for all the mum's and Dad's will 

commence at 5pm. The Christmas Concert will commence in earnest at 6pm with the first 

dance followed by all grades. The teachers and staff have put in a lot of effort and fun into 

the dances and should be great to see. I would like to thank Mrs Powell for coordinating 

the night and being the driving force. The evening is seen as a wonderful chance to catch 

up on a more casual occasion and we look forward to seeing everyone there to celebrate 

the Christmas Cheer. So come one and all and please invite the grandparents to what will 

be a tremendous and very entertaining evening. I ask all parents to be aware that the play 

equipment will not in use due to supervision requirements and to always be careful 

parking with so many children walking towards the school. 
 

As mentioned the school has held a host of activities and excursions  for the children in 

the last week, including the Kindergarten visit to the Bathurst Dinosaur Museum. This is a 

very big excursion for our smallest students and one that is right up their alley. I was so 

delighted to hear the responses on their return and was enthralled with the kids recounts 

of the T-Rex, the Bus Trip, the Dinosaur Park and surprisingly Dinosaur Poo, that everyone 

felt they needed to let me know about.  
 

We have had several classes visiting the movies as well as the PCYC in other grades. All of 

these excursions came with great excitement and enjoyment and experiences the children 

will remember.  
 

This week our school is also getting ready for three major events that will occur before the 

end of the term. The first significant event will be the farewell activities of our wonderful 

year six classes. This starts with a marvellous day on Friday when year six will travel to the 

Borenore Caves and do their best impressions of Bear Grylls. This adventure day is an 

absolute treat and one the students are all looking forward to. Following this for year 6 

will be their farewell dinner on Monday evening at the school. This is also a great 

celebration of the conclusion of primary schooling which  involves a formal dinner and 

disco on the night. Finally we recognise and congratulate our year 6 class with a rights of 

passage assembly and a walking out parade which will be held at the conclusion of the last 

day being Wednesday 19th December. To this event, we welcome parents to come and be 

present at the last moment of primary school  as most parents were also present at the 

start of their child's time at Orange Public School. 
 



 

The next major event at the school will be the Presentation Day which is being held on Monday 17th December. This 

day will involve 3 assemblies for the different student groups being Infants, Year 3/4 and Year 5/6. Each assembly is 

scheduled for approximately 1 hour and we hope that all parents of students involved in the assembly take the 

opportunity to attend.  
 

   The times are:            Kindergarten - Year 2:- 10-11am 

               Years 3 & 4:- 11.30am -  12.30pm 

                            Years 5 & 6:- 1pm - 2pm 
 

All students are to be in full uniform and we hope parents arrive promptly to start on time. 
 

The final event to be mentioned is the Announcement of the 2019 School Captains and Prefects. This will be held on 

the last afternoon being Wednesday 19th December and will be run in conjunction with the Year 6 Rights of Passage 

ceremony commencing at 2pm. 
 

The school reports have been completed and will be distributed to students to take home on Thursday. We 

encourage parents to read the report with their child and discuss the different sections that are reported on. The 

school encourages parents to also take the opportunity to discuss their report with the school on any level of query. I 

have been delighted in reading all 688 reports and have been more than impressed with the growth of student 

achievement throughout all grades. I would like to thank all of the teachers and support teachers for their efforts in 

promoting such great student outcomes. 
 

As we come to the conclusion of the term our school planning has been finalised with all staff aware of their class 

positions for 2019. We will be welcoming two new staff members to Orange Public School being Miss Leaza Konza 

and Mr Andrew McDonald. On the other side of welcoming staff we will be saying goodbye to Miss Curle who is 

moving to Sydney to be closer to her family and to Mrs Ryan who will be heading to Cowra which is her home town. 

We wish both of these ladies the very best for the following year. We will also be saying goodbye to Mr Wilson who is 

expecting, with his wife, a new baby in the new year and he will be taking time to enjoy the arrival of his new child. 

We are looking forward to seeing Mr Wilson in some capacity in 2019. 
 

During the break the school will be a hive of activity with the school roof being replaced on the year 3/4 building. 

This will be a major undertaking and will involve major scaffolding around the building during the work 

period. Another major project that is well overdue is the upgrade of the primary asphalt playing surface with the first 

stage being the construction of a full size netball court on artificial grass. This will greatly improve the school is so 

many ways least of all being the look. We can't wait! Finally we will see the school have approximately 15 classes 

recarpeted which is also long overdue. 
 

Speaking of upgrades the lucky students of Mrs Newcombes class are enjoying the new smart TV that our school 

were successful in winning with the efforts of Mrs Felice and Mr Wilson's classes who entered a video competition 

and won. These two classes don't go away empty handed and enjoyed a Pizza party today and we are so grateful for 

their efforts. 

 

Great news, the Winning House that has accumulated the most points during class and sport activities this year is 

Maranoa. They will be treated with a free sausage sizzle next Tuesday for lunch. Well done on collecting all your 

house points this year! 
 

 

 

 

MARANOA 



Our sunglasses have been very popular with the students. A new order just arrived today stocking us with medium 

and large sizes. The children seem to love the shades and one parent mentioned the glasses bought were going 

under a certain tree for a few weeks which I thought was a clever idea.  

 

Our swim program will conclude this week and I would like to congratulate all students for their involvement. I would 

also like to thank the staff attending but mostly I would like to thank all parents who took the opportunity to enrol 

your child. We can be close and vigilant as parents but kids are kids, they move so fast that they can be out of arms 

reach so quickly and the knowledge  that your child can sufficiently swim is priceless.  
 

On that note, we are still hoping to participate in the program with the expected inclement 

weather over the next few days.  Obviously a decision will be made on a daily basis depending 

on the severity of the weather. Please supply your child with a jacket, poncho or umbrella. 

 

 

 

 

 

 Finally I would like to thank the P&C for the Christmas Concert BBQ and their endless support. 

 

  Enjoy the Week 

 

Bradley Tom 

Principal 

 

 

 ________________________________________________________________________ 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

FROM THE LIBRARIAN 
All Library books need to be returned. Any outstanding returns a notice of remuneration has been sent to you.  If 

you have lost a book it would be appreciated if you could replace that book. Any concerns regarding this matter 

should be directed to me. 

  

HOLIDAY BORROWING 
Over the last couple of years I have had borrowing over Summer holidays. This has been very successful. If you 

would like your child to be a part of this initiative please send a note. Students will be able to make their selections 

in Week 10. 

 

Ms Smith 

Librarian 

   

 

 

 



 

 

 

 
 

 

OPS Sport 

K-6 Every Friday 

OPS - 2018 School Year Dates 

December  

3-14 

School Swimming Scheme  

Year 2 -  10.15am - 11.00am 

Years 3 - 6  - 11.00am - 11.45am 

December 13 Stage 2 Movie Excursion  

December 14 

LAST DAY for CANTEEN 2018 

No Canteen in week 10 - Please remember 

to pack lunch & recess. 

December 14 Year 4 Christmas Party / Disco in the Hall 

December 14 
Year 5 Ten-Pin Bowling Excursion -  

details to follow 

December 14 Year 6 Borenore Caves - details to follow 

December 17 Year 6 Farewell - details to follow 

December  17 

OPS Presentation -  

Community Hall, Primary 
 

K-2 - 10am to 11am 

Stage 2 - 11.30am to 12.30pm 

Stage 3 - 1pm to 2pm 

December 18 

Change of Date 

Christmas Concert - 5pm BBQ 

                                 6pm Concert  

December 18 Year 6 Water Fight and Softball match. 

December 18 Stage 1 Movie Excursion  

December 19 

2019 SRC Induction &  

Year 6 Right of Passage 

Community Hall, Primary 2pm to 3.10pm 

December 19 Last Day of Term 4 for students 

OPS - 2019 School Year Dates 

January 29  Staff Development Day, Term 1 

January 30 First day of Term 1 2019 - Years 1-6 attend 

February 19 OPS Year 2-6 Swimming Carnival 

February 26 ODPSSA Swimming Carnival 

March 14 Western Swimming Carnival 

April 1 - 5 Year 6 Point Wolstonecroft Camp 

April 12 Last Day of Term 1, 2019 

April 29 Staff Development Day, Term 2 

April 30 First Day of Term 1, 2019 Students attend 

OPS Assemblies 

Kindergarten 
Monday 17th December 

Presentation Assembly 

Year 1 
Monday 17th December 

Presentation Assembly 

Year 2 
Monday 17th December 

Presentation Assembly 

Year 3-6 
Monday 17th December 

Presentation Assembly 
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Clothing Pool 

The Clothing Pool is located at the Primary Campus - Sale Street building. The 

Clothing Pool does not have EFTPOS facilities. 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

If you are able to volunteer in our Clothing Pool please call Michelle Blowes  - 0434 947 836 

 

Commonwealth Bank School Banking Program - Ceases in 2019 
 

The P&C wish to advise that the Commonwealth Bank School Banking program will no 

longer be run at Orange Public School - commencing from the start of term 2019. The 

process required by the Commonwealth Bank that our volunteers follow is unrealistic and 

unsustainable. We thank all of our families that have supported the program over the years and a 

massive thanks to all of the volunteers that have processed the children's deposits. The P&C are 

investigating other organisations that may be able to support our volunteers better. More details 

will be provided in the newsletter in due course.  

 

If anyone has any concerns, please contact the P&C President: Kim Broadfoot 0428710773 

Clothing Pool 2019 

The Clothing Pool will be open on the first day back at school:- Wednesday 30th January 9-10am 

                                                                                                                 Tuesday 5th Febraury 2.30– 3.30pm 

 

Any Donations would be greatly appreciated and can be dropped off at anytime  

the clothing pool is open. 
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Community News 



Community News 

D18/63635 

 

 

VACATION CARE 
JANUARY 2019 SCHOOL HOLIDAYS 

 
 

Bookings open Monday 3 December 2018 @ 9am 
 
 

Calare Public School Spring Street Children’s Centre 

7.30 am to 6 pm 8 am to 6 pm 

Monday 7 Jan to Friday 11 Jan 
Monday 14 Jan to Friday 18 Jan 
Monday 21 Jan to Friday 25 Jan 

Tuesday 29 January (Pupil Free day) 
 

 Booking forms can be emailed to childrensservices@orange.nsw.gov.au, completed and 
with credit card details for full payment. 
OR 

 Presented in person between 9am and 4pm at Giyalang Ganya – Community Services, 
286 Lords Place, Orange or Spring Street Childrens Centre, Spring Street Orange. 

 Bookings are limited and fill quickly 

 Full payment must be made and all forms signed and completed at the time of booking. 

 Change of mind cancellations will only be refunded if they can be filled from the waiting 
list. 

 New children will need to complete an enrolment form and confirm the enrolment on 
the MYGOV website or APP. 

 

 For more information please call 6393 8607 or email 
childrensservices@orange.nsw.gov.au 

 

 For existing families, all Vacation Care documents will be emailed to you prior to 
bookings opening. Payment is available via credit card on the booking form. It will be 
charged as per the CCS/Hubworks estimate. 


